Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.30pm, 16th May 2016, at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Christine Priday, John Harrison, Wynford Ellis Owen, Graham Thomas, Jeanette Troughton, Brynmor Jones, Philippa Hill-John & Sara Pickard.
ALSO PRESENT: -
County Councillor 
Gavin Hill-John (Pentyrch & GYG) 
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors
Clare Bath & Chris James
25
Police Matters
Inspector Ian Randell was present and introduced himself stating his attendance was to explain many of the changes that had occurred in the last few months to introduce fresh blood into the Neighbourhood Policing Team.  He was aware that PCSO Arkontopoulos had attended the previous meeting and pledged that one of the team would always attend future meetings.  He also referred to PCSO Laura Moore, PCSO Jess Southam, PC Sam Willis and PS Kee Wong, although with Sergeant Wong he had learned that afternoon that the officer may be being moved to another department.  Insp Randell promised that any changes to personnel would be communicated through the Clerk for Councillors.  He went on to discuss crime in the Council area, which was much lower than anywhere else in Cardiff with only five crimes being recorded recently, although he made the distinction between a recorded crime and an incident.  He also spoke about anti-social behaviour commenting that there were only four ASBOs in the whole of the area.  He acknowledged that policing was demand led and the low incidence of calls, incidents and crimes meant that the resources available may not always be in the Council area, and pointed to the problems of off-road motorcycles being far more prevalent in St Fagans than they were in the PCC area.
Cllr Owen asked the Inspector about police responses in relation to drugs and was advised that the Police would always respond as the drug may or not be illegal and that depended most often on subsequent analysis.  Cllr Stuart Thomas advised the officer that it had been traditional that an officer always attended the council meetings but for the past 5 – 7 years the Clerk had been increasingly asked to write to the Inspector Chief Inspector and Chief Constable querying the persistent non-attendance of officers.  He felt that the relationship with the Police had declined over the last few years and that the Inspector’s attendance was a ‘breath of fresh air’.  The Inspector told the Chairman that he was committed to strong cohesive communities and he wanted to move on from the failures of the past and reaffirmed his pledge that there would be Police attendance at future Council meetings.  The Chairman assured the officer that he was not complaining for the sake of it but wished to demonstrate how far the relationship had deteriorated.  He cited the failure of the Police to attend the previous year’s Remembrance Day parade, the consistent failure of the Police to contribute to the Community link and the failure to advertise PACT meetings in Creigiau.  This last aspect was furthered by Cllr Howard who quoted how she was advised of a meeting after it had apparently commenced.  Cllr Harrison also expressed concern over the consistent promise to provide access to speed guns that had yet to materialise.  Inspector Randell listened to all the complaints and stated yet again that he was determined to move forward from any failures of the past and this provoked a general discussion regarding PACT meetings.
In an effort to move matters on Cllr Hill-John proposed that each village propose a chairman for the PACT meetings and forward them on to Insp Randell.  This also provoked a discussion until the Chairman brought it to a conclusion and thanked the Inspector for his attendance.
26
County Council Matters 
Cllr Graham Thomas referred to the Creigiau Quarry Liaison meeting that had taken place some two weeks previously and advised members that a decision on the Tarmac application was now pushed back until October 2016, as more and more questions were being asked of Tarmac.  At the follow-up ‘Stop the Quarry’ meeting held the previous week it likely that a new leaflet will be produced for delivery to all households explaining the latest situation.  The two main points were, firstly, the refusal of Tarmac to undertake a full Health Impact Assessment, despite CCC requesting one.  The reason given was that part of the assessment involves the views of local residents and Tarmac felt these would be overly negative. The second issue was the condition of Heol Pant y Gored where CCC (Highways) had advised that the road was unable to take the heavy traffic and recommended minimum changes to be made which Tarmac refused to undertake.  He confirmed to Cllr Howard that Mark Drakeford AM and Kevin Brennan MP were still on board and Cllr Gavin Hill-John confirmed there was cross-party support for opposition to the application.
Cllr Graham Thomas advised Councillors that the No 63 bus now came to pentyrch and Creigiau on Sundays and that the capital Times would no longer be posted out to all residents, but would be available in local shops.  He stated he would enquire whether this included the Council offices.
Cllr Gavin Hill-John stated that there was still a lot of work to be done by Highways especially with regard to the signage on the weight restrictions.  He had been promised clearer signage for the hair-pin bend in GYG to include warnings to vehicle over 4 metres long.  He would also confirm an email address for the Clerk relating to the CCC Department dealing with complaints against other bus operators in the CCC area.  Cllr Howard queried whether there was any news on the proposed 20 mph zone in Creigiau and this provoked a discussion which also included the state of the roads in Creigiau as well as the remainder of the Council area.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John then left the meeting.
27
Public Session 
There were no members of the public present.  
28
Matters Arising from the Public Session 
There were no matters arising.
29
To consider a Village Plan
Cllr Howard apologised to members for taking longer than she anticipated in compiling the questionnaire.  She had discussed the issue of engaging young people with a youth worker lee Thompson and he had suggested not giving them a questionnaire at all but instead suggested, either, meeting with them in person or compiling a short YouTube film inviting their views.  She also referred to CCC having a fully equipped ‘cyber’ bus which had not moved for three months because there was no money for petrol.  The presence of this bus at the Creigiau carnival could lead to some positive engagement with young persons.  Cllr Stuart Thomas queried whether the PCC should write to the Carnival committee to see if they would include the bus and also CCC to get them to utilise it if the PCC paid for the petrol.  This was roundly discussed and it was agreed that this would be a good starting point.  The Clerk was asked to liaise with Cllr Howard to contact the Carnival committee.  Clerk to arrange
30
To receive the Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 18th April 2016
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Owen, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
31
Matters Arising
Paragraph 9.5
Cllr Stuart Thomas asked what had happened with the Charter and the Clerk advised that, subsequent to the PCC writing to CCC refusing to sign the Charter, two further Community Councils, namely Lisvane and St Fagans, had also refused to sign.
Paragraph 14
Cllr Howard advised that the unsafe stile she had reported on 3rd April was still awaiting repair.  Clerk to arrange
32
Clerk’s Report
32.1

Code of Conduct
The Clerk advised Council that the Code of Conduct he had circulated to councillors at the beginning of March 2016 was resurrected by Cllr Stuart Thomas following the OVW Area Committee meeting.  The Clerk looked again at the Code of Conduct and, despite some misgivings over the disclaimer; there was little material amendments except their new Code was personal, insofar as the text referred to ‘you’ rather than ‘the member’.  The Clerk recommended that the new Code of Conduct replace the existing Code of Conduct and this was proposed by Cllr Priday, seconded by Cllr Rosser and agreed.  Clerk to arrange
32.2

Web-site
The Clerk advised Council of the problems experienced by Shaun Pinney and hoped to be able to furnish members with some available dates for the Web-site Committee meeting as soon as possible.  Cllr Owen advised he was meeting with Shaun Pinney the following day and would remind him of what was needed.  Clerk to arrange
33
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £8,285.18 and receipts of £397.90 were recorded for March 2016.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed by all.  

34
Planning Applications
There were 3 planning applications to consider:

a) 16/00800/MNR ~ Redrow Homes, land north of Heol Goch, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.  
b) 16/00640/DCH ~ Penny Lane, Penuel Road, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.  
35
Correspondence

There were no issues raised with any of the correspondence.
36
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	4.5.16
	Nikki Howard
	I have promised Pentyrch residents, via Facebook, that I will flag up ongoing issues regarding the opening hours of Pentyrch Post Office. I know that we have discussed it in our monthly meetings on more than one occasion, but it would appear that the opening hours are becoming more and more erratic.  Would you know if the owner has a contract whereby they must provide a minimum service?  Residents clearly want to support the business but are losing patience with the owner.
	Email to Post Office

	10.5.16
	Chris Priday
	During the last few days I have received several complaints concerning cars being scratched by branches when having to pull very close into the side of the road to avoid oncoming traffic travelling too fast and in the middle of the road. The location of these incidents is near White Lodge, Church Road, Pentyrch.  The cars have been scratched by branches that have sharp edges since the hedge was trimmed back recently.  Fortunately no one was hurt in these incidents but it does highlight the problem of the behaviour of drivers using Church Road too fast and ignoring the rural nature of the road.  The signage must be improved to make road users more aware of the nature of the road if these incidents are to be reduced.  Please can you inform CCC of the continued difficulties as the matter has been raised in the past and nothing has been done to improve matters? 
	Email to C2C

	10.5.16
	Chris Priday
	There are a number of street lights not working around the Ynys Bridge roundabout particularly on the Gwaelod y Garth side.  Please can you report this to CCC so that they can be repaired and improve road safety at night at this location.
	Email to C2C

	14.5.16
	John Harrison
	I would be grateful if you would bring, once again, to the attention of CCC the appalling road conditions along Church Road, Pentyrch, from the Church to the Motorway bridge.  I notice a little "yellow" has been used in one place.  The speed of vehicles, including cycles on this stretch is also becoming a nightmare.    A complete review of signage and some education would not go amiss.
	Email to C2C

	14.5.16
	John Harrison
	Heol Goch, Pentyrch, continues to be of concern in relation to debris from the sides and branches creating hazards.
	Email to C2C

	14.5.16
	John Harrison
	Do we have a timetable for the inscription on the stone at the "village green" between Bronllwyn and Bronhaul?  I would also like to discuss the provision of seating in this area and maybe a play or exercise item.
	Email to Contractor

	16.5.16
	Nikki Howard
	I understand from a resident that traffic lights have appeared outside Canada Lakes on Heol Pant y Gored over the weekend. Would I be right in thinking that highways did not inform PCC? If so, please can you log it as another example of the Charter failing?
	Duly logged

	16.5.16
	Nikki Howard
	I notice the Inspector did not circulate details of any crimes or incidents.  I am aware of a serious situation regarding parking around the Acapela Studios in Pentyrch which caused so many problems that people called the Police.  I would be interested to know whether this featured on any police incidents.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.5.16
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I am appalled at the state of the roads on the estates in our villages.  My own road, Queen Charlotte Drive is in a dreadful state and CCC should be doing something ab out it. [The Clerk suggested a multi-approach in which he sends complaints in addition to the Councillor/resident, copying the relevant County Councillor into the email, and always send by email so that a record is created]
	Councillors to advise details to Clerk and send individual reports to c2c@cardiff.gov.uk

	16.5.16
	Brynmor Jones
	I would agree with the state of the roads.  The roads in Parc y Coed are equally as bad.  In addition the new estate on Cardiff Road between Brummell Drive and Robin Hill has had saplings planted on the side of the road and it appears a pavement will be laid but the road will not be wider.
	Councillors to advise details to Clerk and send individual reports to c2c@cardiff.gov.uk

	16.5.16
	Stuart Thomas
	The houses being built on the bend on Cardiff Road between the junction with Parc y Coed and the start of Queen Charlotte Drive, the contractor’s vehicles are parking on the bend and causing obstructions for other road users.
	Clerk to arrange

	16.5.16
	Stuart Thomas
	Following on from the meeting with Eric Priday, the Chairman of Pentyrch Village Hall, he asked the Clerk to forward the signed copy of the lease and the PVH Committee will take the issue forward with the surgery.  [Clerk queried details of this, which the Chairman stated he would send on to him]
	For information


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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